






Auditor General for Wales’ Audit Certificate and report 
I report in respect of my audit of the accounts under section 13 of the Act, whether any matters that come to my 
attention give cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met. My audit has 
been conducted in accordance with guidance issued by the Auditor General for Wales.  

I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2022 of: 
 

St Arvans Community Council 

Auditor General’s report 

Audit opinion – Qualified  

Except for the matters reported below in my Basis for Qualification, on the basis of my review, in my opinion no matters have 
come to my attention giving cause for concern that in any material respect, the information reported in this Annual Return: 

• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use 

of resources.   

Basis for Qualification 

Annual Governance Statement 

In my opinion, the Annual Governance Statement is inconsistent with the Council’s governance arrangements for the year 

• Assertion 4 – exercise of electors’ rights. The Council’s Chair and Clerk had signed the annual return after the 
commencement date for the exercise of electors’ rights.  

Other matters arising and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which do not affect my audit opinion but should be 
addressed by the body. 

Accounting Statement 

The Council’s annual return has two misstatements that will require restating in the next annual return. They are as follows: 

• Staff costs are understated by £100 due to income tax paid to HMRC has incorrectly been included in total other 
payments and therefore total other payments are overstated by £100. 

• Fixed assets are not consistent with the Councils fixed asset register and appear to be understated by £100. 

 
Transparency  
The Council should ensure that meeting minutes, supporting papers and decisions are published. The Council should ensure 
that they also publish the register of Members’ interests on the Council’s website. The Council should ensure that they publish 
full copies of its prior year annual return including the accounting statement, AGS and the audit opinion.    
I recommend that the Council publishes all relevant information relating to Council business on its website in the interest of 
being open and transparent.  
 

 

 
Richard Harries, Director, Audit Wales 

For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales 

Date: 22/05/2023 
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